Old Library Accessibility Committee
Meeting Minutes March 1, 2019
Upper Town Hall – Large Meeting Room

13 Ayer Road, Harvard, MA

Members Present:   Wendy Cote-Magan, Chris Cutler, Pete Jackson, Mark Mikitarian, Ken Swanton, Lucy Wallace
Clerk of the Works:  Carl Sciple
The meeting was called to order at 9 AM by Chair Lucy Wallace.
Administrative
The minutes for the February 12, 2019 meeting were approved as presented.

The third invoice from Rinaldi, dated 2/25/2019 and in the amount of $26,496.36 was approved for payment.

An Abacus invoice, dated 2/28/2019 and in the amount of $1,086, was also approved for payment.

Project Delay
Mark Mikitarian raised his concern about and confusion over the Town’s agreement to allow Rinaldi an additional two months for completion of the project, primarily because of winter conditions.  Mark noted that winter conditions had been noted in the bid package and RFP to which Rinaldi responded.  Therefore, how could the period of performance be extended due to winter conditions?  Pete Jackson explained the delays between the award (in mid-September) to finalization of the contract (in early November), due to the need to seek additional funding at the fall Special Town Meeting, had pushed the start date back to the end of November.  He suggested that Rinaldi had expected to start work in October and would have been able to do the exterior masonry work before it got too cold.  While it is possible to do masonry work during the winter, the product is not as good as when done under more favorable conditions.  In addition, the contractor could have presented the Town with proposed change orders with respect to general conditions (given the delay in start date) should the Town have insisted on completion by April 1st,  which would have pushed the project cost over its funding.   Given these reasons, it made more sense to allow the extra time.
Budget Status
Ken Swanton distributed and reviewed his budget report, whereby he is tracking paid invoices; change orders, paid and to be approved; and charges that could be considered maintenance related, as opposed to project related.  As of March 1st, $120,960 has been paid under the construction contract with Rinaldi, and there is $35,108 in approved and pending change orders and unforeseen expenses, which represents approximately 64% of the construction contingency.  Of that amount, $3,700 could be considered maintenance related and should be paid by the town.
Update on Construction
Pete and Carl Sciple provided an update on construction work and decisions to be made by OLAC following Monday’s walk-thru with Orazio Rinaldi, David Pollak and Austin Ludwig.
1. Declogging Buried Drains:  Pete and Carl had met on site with Tim Kilhart and Orazio to consider best way to address clearing the buried drains.  The low point of the building’s site is near the northeast corner of the property. It seems the drains feed to one or two dry wells near that northeast corner.  These dry wells, which were installed in the 1990’s, are probably clogged, at the end of their useful life, and, therefore, in need of replacing or restoring. Pete reported that they believed the best solution would be replacing the underground drainage pipes and installing new dry well(s).  It is unknown, however, if there is sufficient space to install a new dry well in that northeast corner. Another alternative would be to pump the drainage coming to the northeast corner of the property uphill to the front where there is sufficient space to install a new dry well.  It was agreed that this work would best be completed before Rinaldi finishes the regrading of the site – or certainly before landscaping is completed.  Pete and Chris Cutler estimated the cost for this work to be between $5,000 and $10,000.  Carl will ask Tim if he has an engineer he can recommend to review this problem and provide a better estimate of costs.  If Tim does not have an engineer, Carl will ask Austin for a recommendation.  Lucy suggested funding for this work could come either from a Select Board account (if there are sufficient funds to cover this work) or by seeking approval for a reserve fund transfer from Finance Committee.  If Carl can provide her the estimated cost by Tuesday, March 5th,, she offered to take it the Select Board meeting that night.
2. Radiators on Side Porch:  There are three options available for heating the side porch area:  wall mounted radiators on the piers between the windows; fin-tube style base board radiators (similar to Runtal); and an overhead mini-split.  Wendy suggested we select the least expensive solution.  Lucy added we also should to consider which system would heat the area most efficiently and effectively.  Given the variations in installation and unit costs, it was difficult to determine which system would be the least expensive.  Wendy comment that it is up to the architect to work with the contractor to get pricing on the alternatives.  Lucy will contact David Pollak and ask him to provide estimated costs for these three options so that we can make a selection at our next meeting.
3. Flooring for Side Porch:  The plans and construction documents for this area called for installing tiles that would match the adjacent tiled hallway floor.  At the walk-thru Abacus provided sample tiles, none of which were a good match.  Orazio suggested carpeting the area instead.  The Committee unanimously agreed to go forward with carpeting.  Lucy will notify David and ask that we be provided carpet samples.
4. Protecting Existing Flooring:  Wendy noted that the carpeting in the front three rooms, where construction is taking place, has not been covered to protect it.  Carl will ask Orazio to cover it, adding that he is impressed with how clean Rinaldi’s crew leaves the building.
5. Front Door:  The Committee discussed at length the pros and cons of going with a door custom-made by Calore & Sons or a Jeld-Wen door, as proposed by Rinaldi in its bid.  The custom door will not have a fan design in the transom but will have larger side-lights on either side of the door.  The Jeld-Wen door could have the fan but, being constructed in sections, will have more wood framing between the door and side-lights.  The Committee unanimously agreed to approve the custom-made door.  Lucy will notify David of this decision.
6. Postal Door:  On the Monday walk-thru the Committee was able to see where the old post office door had been, given the dry wall that had been covering it had been removed as part of restoring the recessed front entrance.  While the plans had called for bricking it in, doing so would require cutting some of the interior framing to accommodate the width of the brick infill.  In addition, it would be slightly recessed from the adjacent walls and would require using new bricks (albeit a fairly close match to the existing bricks).  Another option would be to leave the interior framing intact and simply cover the opening with a fake door.  Pete noted this was the solution used at the new Library when a door into Old Bromfield was not to be used for access.  The Committee unanimously agreed to have Rinaldi install a painted fake door.  Lucy will notify David of this decision.
7. Tile in New Entry:  The front entry had originally had a tile floor which was subsequently covered with carpeting when the building was refurbished in the 1980’s.  This area will now be restored and the hope is that the tile is in good enough condition to remain as part of the entry.  However, as discovered on the walk-thru, there are missing tiles on the border and there is a floor outlet in the middle of the tiled area.  David had suggested installing either a dark marble border around the tile instead of trying to restore the original tiled border.  However, a decision on how best to proceed cannot be made until the carpet is removed and the tile cleaned.  In order to protect the tile Rinaldi is keeping the carpet in place until the front exterior wall has been broken through for the new entry.  Carl reported Rinaldi expects to start removing the exterior wall the week of March 4th and, therefore, the carpeting could be removed probably the following week.  The Committee will wait until then to decide on how to proceed with this area.  In the meantime, we should ask Abacus for some design options for a border.  Lucy will notify David of this request.
Meeting adjourned at 10:45 AM.

Next meeting:  March 12, 2019 at 9 AM
